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March 11, 2023 
 
 
Michael Rosen 
3467 N. Murray Avenue 
Milwaukee, WI  53211 
 
 
 Re: Submitted Complaints  
 
Dear Mr. Rosen: 
 
The Wisconsin Educational Approval Program (EAP) received your complaints concerning the Arizona 
College of Nursing (School).  The information you provided was reviewed for the purpose of determining 
if the School violated any Wisconsin law, and, if so, what action should be taken against the School.  
 
After reviewing the information you provided, EAP determined your complaints failed to allege any 
violation of Wisconsin law and were not regarding current operations of the Arizona College of Nursing 
in Wisconsin1 or involving any Wisconsin students2. Therefore, your complaints have been closed.    
 
Thank you for bringing your concerns to our attention.   
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Joseph M. Ricker 
Legal Counsel for Educational Approval Program 
Office of Chief Legal Counsel 
Department of Safety and Professional Services 

 
1 On December 5, 2022, the District Court for the Northern District of Texas Dallas Division administratively closed Case 
No. 3:22-CV-01713, and stayed the pending matter until the parties completed the mandated arbitration. 
 
2 As you indicated in your complaints, you are not an interested person as it relates to Arizona College of Nursing, such as a 
current or former student, parent of a current or former student, etc. (and thus it is questionable whether you even have 
standing pursuant to Wis. Admin. Code § SPS 404.08(2) to file a complaint against the School).   


